Date: 04/06/00
SG-10-00

         To:
Executive and Assistant Secretaries, Executive Coordinators, Directors 

    From:
César Gaviria, Secretary General

Subject: 
Civil Society Participation in the OAS

The purpose of this memorandum is to inform all General Secretariat offices, units and departments that I have decided to place the responsibility for civil society participation in OAS activities which falls within the purview of the General Secretariat with the Office of Summit Follow‑Up.

The member States of the OAS value the significant contributions civil society can make to the Hemisphere and to the work of Inter‑American institutions. For this reason they have included explicit language on civil society in the Summits of the Americas of Miami, Santa Cruz and Santiago, and have approved Resolutions in the General Assembly calling for efforts to increase civil society participation in the Organization.

On December 15, 1999, by Resolution CP/RES. 759, the Permanent Council approved a set of guidelines for civil society participation in the activities of the Organization (attached). These guidelines, which govern how, when, and under what circumstances civil society organizations may participate in the OAS, were drafted by the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities under a mandate from the General Assembly.

The Permanent Council's Resolution also requests that measures be taken to enable the implementation of the guidelines mentioned above. For this reason, and effective immediately, I have decided to task the Office of Summit Follow‑Up with the responsibility for implementing and executing those aspects of the civil society guidelines which are within the purview of the General Secretariat. To this end, the Office of Summit Follow‑Up will also support the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities as its Technical Secretariat.

Those areas of the General Secretariat whose work programmes are affected by the Permanent Council's Resolution and/or by the guidelines approved by that resolution, should coordinate their work with the Office of Summit Follow‑Up. In particular, the Offices of the General Secretariat in the member States should work with the Office of Summit Follow‑Up to facilitate and disseminate information on OAS activities for civil society organizations.

For additional information on Civil Society and the OAS, I attach for your perusal a copy of a pamphlet on the subject. The guidelines are available on the website constructed to support civil society participation in the Organization:  http://www.civil-society.oas.org.

CC: Ambassador Christopher R. Thomas, Assistant Secretary General

Organization of American States

17th & Constitution Ave. N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20006
